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Event Calendar:  

Date Time Event Location Coordinator 

Jan 6 10:30 Richmond Y.C. Midwinter's Richmond Yacht Club www.richmondyc.org 

Jan 8 6:30 p.m. Membership Meeting  Amore Café, Gold River Commodore 

Jan 15 7:00 p.m. FLYC Board Meeting Galeria Residence Commodore 

Jan 19-21 TBD Martin Luther King Cruise Monterey Fleet #4 

Jan 26 10:00 a.m. Winter Series #1 Folsom Lake Vice Commodore 

Feb 3 10:30 am Richmond Y.C. Midwinterõs Richmond Yacht Club www.richmondyc.org 

Feb 12 6:30 p.m. Membership Meeting Amore Café, Gold River Commodore 

Feb 16-18 TBD Presidentõs Cruise San Francisco Fleet #4 

JANUARY 2008 

 Happy New Year!  I 

hope everyone had a won-

derful holiday and will have 

a successful new year.  

Also, I hope everyone is 

looking forward to an-

other wonderful year of 

sailing events; including 

club races, regattas, 

classes, membership meet-

ings, out of town events, 

cruises, community sup-

port events, etc.  You may 

want to check the club 

calendar on our web site to start planning for the year and 

to let us know which events you will be attending, more on 

that later in this column.   

 As many of you know, we have been trying to sell the 

Whaler.  Mack Bishop even let us use his property in Fol-

som to display the ôfor saleõ Whaler, which netted 18 in-

quires about the boat.  I am pleased to report that effort 

along with a listing on ôCraigõs Listõ resulted in a $2,400 offer 

for the boat/motor and trailer, which we accepted and 

should finalize the second week of January.  The funds from 

the sale will go toward offsetting the purchase of the Coho, 

our current work/rescue boat.    

Commodore Steve Galeria 

 On a different note, your club is still in need of a per-

son to serve as Vice Commodore with primary responsibil-

ity for coordinating the clubõs races and regattas (excluding 

the Camellia Cup, which is done by a large committee).  I 

admit I should have been more aggressive in my recruitment 

efforts, but I was hoping a member, even someone who has 

See Commodoreôs Column (continued on page 2) 
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served on the board several years ago, would volunteer for 

this important position.  If you would like to help, or team 

up with someone, or know of someone who would like to 

be asked to fill the position, please contact me.   

 Now letõs talk about this yearõs club events, specifically 

event participation and support.  As I mentioned before, 

weõd like to know, for planning purposes, which events you 

plan to attend and which events you can help organize and/

or run.  Later this month I will send everyone in the club an 

e-mail survey to determine the level [ôyes,õ ômaybe,õ ônoõ] of 

potential participation and support for each event with the 

understanding this is January and many of us donõt have defi-

nite plans much past March or prefer to keep an open cal-

endar most of the time.  Be that as it may, any input will 

help the club with its planning efforts.  Hopefully we will 

receive the majority of the surveys in 2-3 weeks, and the 

results, in aggregate, will be shared with the membership.    

VICE-COMMODOREõS REPORT 
YOU 

The FLYC wants you! Be the next 

vice-commodore with all of its 

powers and privileges. 

 Our next Memberõs Meeting is scheduled for January 

8th, 6:30 PM, again at the Amore Café, 2220 Gold Spring 

Court, Gold River, just a few doors from ôChevyõsõ off Sun-

rise Blvd.  At the meeting, given the recent storms, weõll talk 

about ôsailing in very windy conditions,õ and ask members to 

share their ômost windyõ stories.  There will also be some 

games and weõll talk about next yearõs schedule of events.   

Steve 

Commodoreôs Column (continued from page 1) 



 

 

 Yes, FLYC 

members. It is 

time to renew 

your membership. 

Sadly, the sailing year was short, but it did happen. Person-

ally, Dave and I had a great year with the new-to-us C22. 

We discovered that if the season is short, we just have to 

use every available day that we can, instead of delaying a 

good sail for òbetter conditions.ó I know that it seems ironic 

that the membership of a sailing club is based upon the value 

that the members put upon the club that requires water for 

most things to happen, AND there is no water! But still, 

club expenses continue. Remember to renew your member-

ship in FLYC and renew your faith in another òMarch Mira-

cleó. 

 Every organization is only as good as the participating 

members. I want you to help make FLYC the organization 

that you are proud to be a member of. Without you, FLYC 

could become just another defunct club that used to exist.  

 I will be publishing the 2008 roster in March, for April 

distribution. Make sure that you are a current member to 

be included in the roster. Thank you so much for your help. 

Lanette Strain,  

FLYC membership/secretary/volunteer 

916-933-2346 

landave@copper.net 

 

 

Help keep FLYC vital. Several ways to do  

his are: 

1. Volunteer to teach women to sail.  

2. Volunteer to teach kids to sail. 

3. Volunteer to paint the club house. 

4. Volunteer to paint the Kayot. 

5. Volunteer to fix the rub rail on the Whaler. 

6. Volunteer to help with the Trans-Folsom Race. 

7. Volunteer to help with the Camellia Cup Regatta. 

8. Volunteer to plan the Awards Banquet. 

9. Volunteer to be Race Committee for a series race (or 

two) 

10. Pay your membership dues 

11. Volunteer to become a club officer for 2007. 

12. COME OUT AND PARTICIPATE.  

 Call Mark Erdrich, Phil Hodgson, Mack Bishop, or Steve 

Galeria to volunteer for any of these opportunities, and 

other possibilities.  

 

SECRETARYõS NOTES 
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Lanette Strain 

Secretary,  Lanette Strain 

Membership Remembership! 
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 The following is the Fol-

som Lake Yacht Clubõs Year-to

-Date financial status, showing 

our 2007 budget, the YTD 

actual revenue & expenses, 

and the difference of actualñ

budget. The main activity re-

maining for the year is the 

annual banquet, which will 

affect food & beverage sales/

purchases, and year end tro-

phies/awards. 

Oops, awaiting telemetry. Maybe Gary & Karen are in Mexico, 

permanently. 

TREASURERõS REPORT Send Money (as in send in your an-

nual FLYC dues)! Now! 
Treasurer Gary Preston 

Treasurer, Gary Preston 

Whiskeytown Regatta, 

2007. Donôt try this 

with your car. 

The Dawson Team at Huntington 
Dean Eppley going from Mark 1 back upwind at 

Curt Rodgers and Steve Galeria coming downwind 
towards Mark 1 at Huntington 

Banshee Sailor Rundown by ñStudent Driverò 

Memories 2007 



 

 

     I know it looks bad for the Winter Series 

opener on the 26th of January, but lets get 

ready anyway. If not then, February always 

has wind. Its so-called kite flying month, so 

sailboats will do well too. Rain will come and 

let's be   ready. Remember, you need not 

have a fast boat to compete. You just have 

to sail well to be in contention to win. The 

time correction takes care of the speed dif-

ference of boats.  

George Koch. 967-0820 

KEEL DIVISION 

Portsmouth rating.  He also explained why clubs like ours 

should be reporting all of our race data to the Portsmouth 

Committee anyway so that their ratings get even more statisti-

cally accurate.  The only extra burden on the race committee is 

to take wind readings near the start, middle and end of each 

race.  The wind data can even be estimates if an anemometer 

isnõt available.  To this end, Iõve compiled and sent in data for 

the FLYC Joe Beek Regatta and the LWSC Turkey Shoot Re-

gatta and will continue to do so for future events. 

     I hope you have a happy and safe New Year! 

Dean Eppley 

DINGHY NEWS 

 The Richmond Yacht Club 

Small Boat Midwinter's started in 

December and included a half a 

dozen registered competitors 

from Banshee Fleet One and 

Megabyte Fleet Three.  Wind 

conditions and other commit-

ments were such that only one 

of the sailors competed in the 

races.  According to Steven Ber-

ger from Fleet Three òthe winds 

were steady 15 to 20, with gusts 

over 25.  Hopefully the next race 

day will have better conditions 

and provide the competitors 

with a beautiful January day on 

the bay.  The Megabyte Fleet 

looks like it may put five boats on the line for the Sunday, Janu-

ary 6th, 2008 race.  Banshees will be there too.  If you donõt 

mind the drive, it truly can be the best time of the year for 

small boat sailing on the bay.  Come join us! 

 As you have read in my prior articles the new Megabyte 

MkII rig has arrived and the entire Fleet Three has transitioned 

to it.  We donõt have enough experience with the new rig to 

determine whether it is faster than the original; however, the 

transition does raise the issue of a Portsmouth rating for the 

MkII rig.  I had a long conversation with Kevin Kirkpatrick, a US 

Sailing Portsmouth Yardstick Committee Member, on how to 

establish a rating.  Kevin explained that the best method is to 

start reporting finish information to US Sailing Portsmouth 

Committee so they can compile statistics needed to build a 
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George Koch 

Open Keel Fleet Captain 

George Koch 

Centerboard Fleet Captain Dean Eppley 

Centerboard Fleet Captain 

Dean Eppley 


